Grand Commandery
Knights Templar of Indiana

Bulletin #1 Fodrea August 9, 2020

166" CONCLAVE DIGEST

The 166" Annual Conclave of the Grand Commandery, Knights Templar of Indiana was postponed form April
2020 until August 8, 2020 when it was held in a video format as a result of the Coronavirus 19 pandemic.

Before opening a brief opening statement by Grand Commander Michael F. Robbins.

The Grand Commander introduced his officers:

V. E. Deputy Grand Commander Edward E. Fodrea, KCT
Grand Generalissimo Thomas Johnson

Captain General Phillip D. Whisner, KTCH, KCT
Senior Warden Randal Ellington, GPE
Junior Warden Randy Spaulding

Grand Prelate David Miller, Jr

Grand Treasurer Robert Frazer, KCT, PGC
Grand Recorder George Ingles, Jr. KCT, PGC
Grand Standard Bearer Randy J. Darling

Grand Sword Bearer Joseph L. Sparks

Grand Warder Rex A. Goodman

Grand Sentinel Jonathan M. McCracken
Grand Marshal Tony Peterson, KTCH, GPE
Grand Organist Marvin L. Rees, KTCH

Grand Commander introduced the visiting dignitaries

Most Excellent Grand High Priest of Indiana Archie R. Smallwood

Most Illustrious Grand Master of Indiana David R. Ulrich

East Central Department Commander Gerald Pugh

Most Eminent Past Grand Master of the Grand Encampment Duane L. Vaught

Most Worshipful Grand Master of the Free and Accepted Mason of Indiana Kenneth Roy, Jr.

Out of State Dignitaries

Right Eminent Past Grand Commander of Illinois Sir Knight William J. Farris
Right Eminent Grand Commander of Michigan Sir Knight Darel Winslow
Right Eminent Grand Commander of Kentucky Sir Knight Marvin S. Blaine
Right Eminent Grand Commander of Ohio Sir Knight Robert C. Hager, KCT

The Grand Commander called for the minutes of the 165™ Conclave. Motion was made by George Ingles, Jr.
Past Grand Commander and Grand Recorder that the minutes be approved as distributed and posted on the web
site. Motion was duly seconded and passed.

MEPGM Duane L. Vaught of the Jurisprudence Committee made a motion to receive the preprinted reports in
the Advanced Proceedings with some exceptions. Motion was duly seconded and passed.



Grand Commander Robbins presented his allocution. The Jurisprudence Committee move to accept the report
and be placed in the Divisions and References.

Grand Representatives: were not called upon but were given credit as attending from those who were logged
in the meeting. Those who were unable to attend the video meeting were counted as excused.

Grand Recorder’s Report

Membership wise it was a good year. Somehow MMS manages to change the total membership numbers each
year by one or two numbers but can’t seem to tell me how that happens. Per MMS we began with 2,867
Members in 35 Commanderies which includes two, Lawrence V. Kaminsky and Tipton, Under Dispensation
Commanderies. December 31, 2019, we had 2,782 members and 34 Commanderies, as South Bend merged with
LaPorte No. 12. Our loss of 85 members, is one of the best in a number of years. It felt like there was a lot of
work going on all around the state and it was. with 130 new Knights this year.

The Recorders of the Commanderies are calling me less for help with MMS and I believe it is because as
Chapter and Council are now on-line and the Secretary / Recorders need to access MMS more often and thus
their minds say fresh on how to make updates to their membership. At least that is my story and I am sticking to
it.

Fraternally,

George A. Ingles, Jr., KCT, PGC. GR

Grand Treasurers Report
The Grand presented his annual financial report

Charters and Dispensations
Right Eminent Grand Commander, Officers, Past Grand Commanders and Sir Knights all.

This year the Grand Commander has issued three dispensation for Commanderies to operate as a Commandery
Under Dispensation.

Lawrence V. Kaminsky, UD is to be a research and holding Commandery and is not expected to confer the
Orders nor receive a Charter.

Levant Preceptory, UD is to use as its official uniform, ceremonial robes conforming to and consistent with the
historical traditions and practices of Templary. It is to assist Commanderies when requested to Confer the Order
of the Temple in ceremonial robes.

Tipton Commandery, UD is to operate as a Commandery until such time as they shall prove themselves a viable
Commandery and receive a Charter. This Dispensation expired April 24, 2020 and has not been renewed.

Fraternally,
Irv Bitting, KCT, PGC

Holy Land Pilgrimage
To the Right Eminent Grand Commander Michael F. Robbins and the Sir Knights of the Grand Commandery of
Indiana,

The Holy Land Pilgrimage Committee received 2 applications this year’s Pilgrimage to the Holy Land with a
Minister from Raper Commandery #1 and Elkhart Commandery #31 being selected to go. Raper #1 also has
sent in Funds for a Minister to be named later.



We continue to ask that each Commandery donate $100 to the Holy Land Fund each year to help offset the
costs of the Pilgrimage. If we are unable to continue to raise money either by donations, golf outing,
sponsorships for these Pilgrimages we will have limit the number of Ministers who go each year to a lower
number. We already have a few applications for next year’s Pilgrimage that will be considered.

The 2019 Holy Land Pilgrimage Golf outing was held on May 11™ at Arrowhead Golf Course in Greenfield and
profited over $3000. We only had 2 1/2 teams of golfers and over 20-hole sponsors. Thank you to all of the
golfers who came out and braved the weather and supported the Golf Outing and we hope that the 2020 Outing
gains momentum. A date has been determined but there is a request at the writing of this report to change the
date.

Lady Monica Peterson has been diligently working on a way for us to sign up for donations through Amazon
Smile, Kroger Plus and Facebook, BUT......we need to be a 501¢3. According to her there isn’t one and by we,
she means the Grand Commandery or the Holy Land Pilgrimage Fund. We have been told that there is a
possibility to utilize the Grand Encampment Holy Land Pilgrimage information, but we will be contacting them
to find out the particulars. We still think that this is a something viable for fundraising and we would really like
to pursue this in the future.

We have also discussed a Holy Land Pilgrimage Jewel again and that will be discussed during the 2020-2021
year and there will be a program for this. This jewel will be worn in the same area as the other Meritorious
Jewels. This Jewel would be received based on donations made to the Holy Land Fund and will have different
donation levels.

Fraternally Yours in Christian Masonry,

Holy Land Pilgrimage Committee for Indiana
Randal P. Ellington, GSW, GPE, Chairman
Adam E. Jackson, GPE

Edward L. Sebring, KCT, KTCH, GPE
David L. Miller. PC, GP

Tony S. Peterson, KTCH, GPE

Trustee's Report Permanent Fund
To: The Right Eminent Grand Commander, Officers of the Grand Commandery
and Sir Knights of Indiana.

The Grand Commandery Permanent Fund balance as of July 10, 2020 is $527,375.10

Respectfully submitted by:

Larry W. Brown, PGC, PDC

James L. Dove, PGC

Michael D. Ritter, PGC

George A. Ingles, Grand Recorder, PGC
Robert J. Frazier, Grand Treasurer, PGC

NECROLOGY REPORT
The Year of Qur Lord 2020
Today we mourn the loss of 121 of our Brother Soldiers of the Cross. We are assured by the promises of our

Lord and Savior, in the holy scriptures, that by our faith we are triumphant over death; and, that nothing can
separate us from the love of God in Jesus Christ our Lord.



Let us hear again the word of our Savior and imprint them in our hearts, “Let not your heart be troubled; ye
believe in God, believe also in me. In my Father’s house are many mansions: if it were not so, I would have told
you. I go to prepare a place for you. And if I go and prepare a place for you, I will come again and receive you
to myself; that where I am, there ye may be also.” John 14: 1-3

Let us Pray: Thank You heavenly Father for the lives of these fraters we have loved and lost over the period
since last we met. We thank you for their examples as knights of the cross. For every good influence which
came from their lives, for their spirit of helpfulness, and loyalty to Jesus Christ, in whom they trusted as their
Savior and obeyed as their Lord. Keep us ever mindful that we did not lose them as they return to you; but may
we ever think of them as going before us to eternal Life and Light, where we are soon to follow,

Thru Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen

Please join me in praying, as our father taught us to pray:

Our Father which art in heaven, Hallowed by the name. Thy kingdom come. Thy will be done in earth, as it is in
heaven. Give us this day our daily bread. And forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors. And lead us not

into temptation but deliver us from evil: For thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory, forever.
Amen”. Matthew 6: 5-13

Additionally, I would like to sincerely thank the Grand Commander for allowing me to be a part of his Grand
Family, and all of the Sir Knights of the Commandery’s of this Great State for their hospitality and warm welcome.

Respectfully Submitted, The Necrology Committee

David L. Miller, Grand Prelate,
Ed Sebring, GPE

Stephen P. Kroman, GPE
Lawrence J. Williams PGC

Past Grand Commander Paul Friend paid Tribute to Past Grand Commandery Dwight Lanman

Past East Central Department Commander and Past Grand Commander Steve Barton paid Tribute to Honorary
Past Grand Commander George Kivett

2019-20 Grand Commandery Membership Committee
Dear Sir Knights:

The 2019-20 Membership Committee has created and made available a Membership Development Program
which, according to Sir Knight Jeffrey N. Nelson, Most Eminent Grand Master of the Grand Encampment of
Knights Templar of the USA, "can serve as a template for our other 49 State Membership Chairmen. It may be
unrealistic or overly optimistic to expect all 50 states to be this comprehensive, but let’s see what we can do."

Our Sir Knights have been provided with (1) A Statistical Analysis of the Membership of the Grand
Commandery of Indiana, (2) Recommendations for Membership Development, (3) YouTube webinars Ideas for
Recruiting and Retaining York Rite Members Part 1 and Part 2, (4) PowerPoint Presentations of The Three
Minute Drill and Let's Try Templary and (5) Grand Encampment Recruitment Brochures designed by Sir
Knight John A. Bridegroom.



Pursuant to the objectives of Sir Knight Michael F. Robbins, Right Eminent Grand Commander of the Grand
Commandery of Knights Templar of the State of Indiana, the 2019-20 Membership Committee has identified a
Membership Chairman for each of our thirty-three (33) constituent Commanderies, and, having made a weekly
request for updates since Monday, November 4, 2019, we have heard from twenty-six (26) constituent
Commanderies.

Seven (7) Commanderies have provided no report.
Courteously,

Sir Knight Carson C. Smith, PC, KCT, KTCH (62), Chairman
Sir Knight Brian C. Lewis, PC, KTCH (62)
2019-20 Grand Commandery Membership Committee

EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION OF INDIANA
To: R.E. Grand Commander, R.E. Past Grand Commander's, Grand Officer's and Sir Knights:

The Education Foundation met twice (2) since last Conclave. We met on May 28, 2019 and August 29, 2019.
At the May meeting we granted a grant for $5000.00 to Belinda Dove, Granddaughter of James L. Dove, PGC.
Then at the August meeting we granted three (3) Grants each for $2500.00. This went to Elliana Marie
Hamilton, Kelsy Nichole Risner and Matthew Jordan Risner.

Fraternally,
Robert J. Frazer, PGC, GT President
James L. Dove, PGC Sec/Treasurer

Jack F. Wallace, PGC
Terry L. Kehrer, PGC
Thomas Johnson, GG

Templar Crusader Report
To: R.E. Grand Commander, R.E. Past Grand Commander's, Grand Officers and Sir Knight's:

The 25th Edition of the Templar Crusader has been published and only one year it lost money ($125.00). But it
has raised $68,000 in that 25 years to send Ministers to the Holy Land.

We had 14 Commandery's who took out ads plus we also had a business and the SOOB for a total of 16 Ads.
We raised a total of $1750.00 cost of printing was $514.00, we made a total of $1236.00.

I wish to Thank everyone for their support over the last 25years, True fully it does not seem like 25 years has

Fraternally,
Robert J. Frazer, PGC, GT
Editor of the Templar Crusader

Finance Committee Report

To: The Right Eminent Grand Commander, Very Eminent Deputy Grand Commander, Grand Commandery
Officers and Sir Knights



The finance committee submits this report on the 2020 Budget. The Grand Recorder and Grand Treasurer have
done an excellent job maintaining control of the finances of this Grand Commandery. With our present state of
activities on hold, it is the recommendation of the finance committee that we approve the budget as if we were to
resume our normal activities with no increase in dues nor any changes in the expenses from last year’s budget.

1. We will be continuing to track expenses compared to budget as in the past. The monitoring system will
be improved.

2. If there are unforeseen expenses, that will be addressed in the future.

Fraternally submitted,

Rodney Mann, PGC, GCT, Chairman

John Bridegroom, PC, KCT

Michael Robbins, PGC, KCT

Robert Frazer, PGC, KCT, Grand Treasurer
George Ingles, PGC, KCT, Grand Recorder

PROPOSED LEGISLATION
Proposal No. 1 Withdrawn by Maker
SECTION 920 (a2)

Proposal No. 2 Withdrawn by Maker
Resolution 820 (a3)

Proposal No. 3 Withdrawn by Maker
Resolutior_l 820 (a3)

Proposal No. 4 Withdrawn by Maker
Resolution to establish quorum for Business meeting.
Section 820(1)

Proposal No. S Withdrawn by Maker

Resolution on Quorum of a Commandery

Proposal No. 6

GRAND COMMANDERY KNIGHTS TEMPLAR OF INDIANA
PROPOSAL ON ADDITION TO PERMANENT FUND

Whereas through careful management, hard work, generosity of certain individuals and a certain amount of
luck, the 2018 Grand Encampment Triennial conducted by the 67th Triennial Corporation generated a surplus.

And whereas the Triennial being completed, it is the general plan of the Corporation to liquidate its assets in the
near future and its desire is to promote the welfare of the Grand Commandery of Indiana.

And whereas the Grand Commandery Knights Templar of Indiana maintains a permanent fund. It is the general
plan of the fund that the principle and a certain portion of accumulated earnings be maintained as perpetually
undependable. Only earnings in excess of that portion being spendable.

I therefore propose the following amendment to section 612 of our laws. The change being the addition shown
as underlined below.



SECTION 612: The Purpose of the Permanent Investment Fund of this Grand Commandery is to partially
finance the operations of this Grand Commandery.

The permanent and un-expendable portion of the fund shall be $279,096.00 as of December 31, 2005 plus all
per capita fees and contributions contributed to the fund after that date.

Each year, beginning with the 2007-2008 Grand Commandery year, the permanent fund shall transfer as
necessary to the general fund, for operations, up to five percent (5%) of the fund effective December 31st of
each year. Except that such transfer shall be limited to total return on investment earned (net income) and shall
not include any of the un-expendable portions of the fund as described above, the previous calendar year end
value of the permanent fund except that such transfer shall be limited as follows. The maximum annual transfer
shall be no more than the amount that would reduce the permanent fund as of the previous calendar year end to
the permanent, un-expendable balance of the fund. (May 2016)

Further, effective with the year ended December 31, 2020 the permanent and un-expendable portion of the fund
shall be increased 2% per vear to compensate for inflation. This commitment is made in exchange for a
significant permanent and un-expendable contribution from the 67th Triennial Corporation to the fund.

Courteously submitted

Duane L, Vaught

Past Grand Master

Past Grand Commander

Past Commander Crawfordsville Commandery 25

Motion was made to accept the Proposed Resolution and was properly seconded. Motion PASSED

Proposal No. 7
GRAND COMMANDERY KNIGHTS TEMPLAR OF INDIANA
RESOLUTION ON MEMBERSHIP FUND

Whereas a special fund was created in 1980 from funds raised to support the 1979 Triennial Conclave in
Indianapolis with Indiana Sir Knight Willard Meredith Avery presiding. And

Whereas that permanent fund is in the amount of $10,000 which if separately invested has limited investment
options due to its small size and could be invested more profitably in conjunction with the permanent fund. And

Whereas the purpose of the fund is to support membership development although the direct or indirect average
annual expenditures for membership development routinely exceed the earnings on this special fund.

Therefore, to promote more effective management of the Grand Commandery I move that section 660 of the
laws of the Grand Commandery of Indiana which currently reads:

MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT FUND
SECTION 660: Whereas voluntary contributions to the W.M.A. Club (Willard M. Avery Club) were received
from individuals to help finance the 54th Triennial Conclave of the Grand Encampment of Knights Templar of
the United States of America convened at Indianapolis, Indiana, August 11-16, 1979:



Whereas the voluntary contributions were not needed to meet the expenses of the conclave as sufficient revenue
was received from other sources:

Now, therefore, be it resolved that $13,321.68 of the W.M.A Voluntary contributions, plus any accrued interest
thereon, be transferred for the use of the Membership Committee, and $10,000.00 thereof be invested in a
permanent fund to be known as the "W.M.A. Membership Development Reserve Fund" and the interest income
derived there from be used only for membership development. (Adopted 1980)

Be repealed.

And that the $10,000 permanent portion of the Membership development fund be transferred to the Grand
Commandery Permanent Fund and included as part of that permanent unexpendable fund. And that any
expendable funds in the Membership fund (the amount in excess of $10,000) be transferred to the general funds
of the Grand Commandery.

Courteously submitted

Duane L, Vaught

Past Grand Master

Past Grand Commander

Past Commander Crawfordsville Commandery 25

Motion was made to accept the Proposed Resolution and was properly seconded. Motion PASSED

Proposal No. 8

Resolution to add Honorary Title Grand Prelate Emeritus
TO: The Officers and Sir Knights of the Grand Commandery of Knights Templar of Indiana.

WHEREAS: Sir Knight David Lee Miller has served as Grand Prelate of the Grand Commandery
Knights Templar of Indiana during this past year.

WHEREAS: Sir Knight David Lee Miller has served with honor and preformed all duties required and requested
of him to include articles submitted to the Knight Templar Magazine.

WHEREAS: In accordance with Section 277 (a) (a) of the Constitution and Statues of the Grand
Encampment Knights Templar of the United States and the approval of Grand Master Jeffery Norman Nelson,
contingent on the passage of this Resolution.

NOW THEREFORE: Be it known to all Knights Templar wheresoever dispersed, that Sir Knight David Lee
Miller be officially proclaimed EMINENT GRAND PRELATE EMERITUS, on this 8th day of August A.D,
2020 A.O. 902, by this Grand Commandery here assembled in its 165th Annual Conclave.

Fraternally Submitted
Michael Farrell Robbins, Grand Commander

Motion was made to accept the Proposed Resolution and was properly seconded. Motion PASSED



Elected Officers of Grand Commandery:

Grand Commander

Very Eminent Duty Grand Commander
Grand Generalissimo

Grand Captain General

Grand Senior Warden

Grand Junior Warden

Grand Treasurer

Grand Recorder

Three Year Trustee

Appointed Grand Commandery Officers:

Grand Prelate

Grand Standard Bearer
Grand Sword Bearer
Grand Warder

Grand Sentinel

Grand Marshal

Grand Organist

Battalion Structure 2020/21:

Battalion I Commander: Randy Spaulding
DBC:
DBC:

La Porte #12

Valparaiso #28

Elkhart #31

E.H Gary #57

Battalion II Commander: Dominic Hamblin
DBC: Joe Barker
DBC: Jan Martin Henline
DBC: Jeff Woodward

Fort Wayne #4

Apollo #19

Huntington #35

Angola #45

Battalion III Commander: Randy Ellington
DBC: Cristopher D. Thomas
DBC: Jeffery W. Prairie
DBC: Matt Hodson

Grant County #21

Anderson #32

Kokomo #31

Noblesville #61

oy

Edward E. Fodrea, KCT

Thomas D. Johnson

Phillip D. Whisner, KTCH, KCT
Randal Ellington, GPE

Randy Spaulding

Randy J. Darling

Robert Frazer, KCT, PGC
Lawrence J. Williams. KCT, PGC
Michael D. Ritter, KCT, PGC

Dan Patterson

Joseph L. Sparks
Dominic Hamblin

Rex A. Goodman
Jonathan M. McCracken
Paul Page

Christopher Gamblin



Battalion IV Commander: Joseph L. Sparks
DBC: Joseph Korschot
DBC: Terry Bisping
DBC: Larry Huffman

Greencastle #11

Terre Haute #16

Crawfordsville #25

Frankfort #29

Battalion V Commander: Randy Darling
DBC: Lewis Hill
DBC: Victor Debolle

Raper #1

Prather #62

Bray #65

Lackey #67

Battalion VI Commander: Phil Wisner
DBC:
DBC:
DBC:

Baldwin #2

Richmond #8

Connersville #6

Greenfield #39

Battalion VII Commander: Jonathan McCracken
DBC:
DBC:
DBC:

New Albany #5

Columbus #14

Bedford #42

Bloomington #63

Battalion VIII Commander: Rex Goodman
DBC:

La Valette #15

Vincennes #20

Wright #64

Greene County #68



Committees
By-laws

Larry Williams PGCGR
Phil Wisner GG
Randal Ellingtion CG

Competitive Drills

William H. Short, PC - Chair
David L. Miller I, PC, GPE
Randy J. Darling, G)W

Credentials Randy L Darling, GIW - Chair
Chair to appoint as needed

Dispensations and Charters
Duane L Vaught PGC -MEPGM-Chair
Jack F. Wallace, PGC
Irvin Bitting, PGC

Easter Sunrise Service Trip
Tony S. Peterson, GPE, KTCH - Chair

Educational Foundation
Tom Johnson, GG (2 Year) Chair
Robert J. Frazer, PGC, GT (3 Year)
James L. Dove, PGC (4 Year)
Terry L. Kehrer, PGC (5 Year)

Executive Committee
Edward E Fodrea GC -Chair
All Elected Grand Officers

Finance / Budget
John A. Bridegroom, PC (Tom)
Michael F. Robbins, GC (Phil)
Steve Barton PGC, PDC (Randy)
Lawrence Williams PGC, GR
Robert J. Frazer, PGC

Grievances and Appeals
Steve J. Barton, PGC PDC - Chair
Paul W. Friend, PGC
James L. Dove, PGC
Larry W. Brown, PGC, PDC
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Holy Land Pilgrimage
Danny Patterson GP Chair
Randall Ellington CG, GPE
Edward L. Sebring, PC, GPE
Tonny Peterson PC GPE

Indiana KT Website
Lucas Pacukovski - Webmaster

Jurisprudence

Steve J. Barton, PGC PDC -Chair
Larry Brown PGC PDC Vice Chair
Irving Bitting PGC

Rodney Mann PGC,PGM

Bobby Roberts PGC

KT Supplement g4\ ard L. Sebring, PC, GPE
Randal P. Ellington, GSW, GPE
Lanyard Program
Lawrence J. Williams, PGC
Virgil G. Humphrey, PC

Leadership Program
Lawrence J. Williams, PGC - Chair

Life Membership
Jim Dove PGC

Long Range Planning
Tom Johnson VEDGC Chair
Phil Wisner GG
Donald D. Olvey, PGC -1 Year
Lawrence J. Williams, PGC - 2 Year
Terry L. Kehrer, PGC -3 Year
Randal P. Ellington, GSW, GPE - 1 Year
Joseph L. Sparks, GW - 3 Year
Randy Darling GIW

Masonic Home Nativity Scene
Randy J. Darling, GStdB - Chair
Randal P. Ellington, GSW, GPE
Joseph L. Sparks, GW

Masonic Youth
Randy W. Spaulding, GSW - Chair
Randal P. Ellington, CG, GPE




Membership
Jan Henline - Chair

All Battalion Commanders

Necrology Dan Patterson GP -Chair
Edward L. Sebring, PC, GPE

Next Annual Conclave Arrangements
Larry W. Brown, PGC, PDC
Edward E. Fodrea, GC
Thomas D. Johnson, VEDGC
Phil Wisner GG
James R. Catania, PC

Patriotic Activities
Phil Wisner, GG-Chair
All Battalion Commanders

Publicity and Public Relations
. John Bridegroom PC Chair
Randal P. Ellington, CG, GPE Vice-Chair
Phillip D. Whisner, GCG
Edward L. Sebring, PC, GPE
All Battalion Commanders
Ritual and Tactics
Phil Wisner, GG-Chair
William H. Short, PC
John A. Bridegroom, PC

Ritual Competition
Edward E. Fodrea, GC Chair
Michael F. Robbins, PGC
Tom Johnson VEDGC
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State KT Eye Foundation
Mike Robbing PGC - Chair
Larry W. Brown, PGC, PDC
Paul W. Friend, PGC
Terry L. Kehrer, PGC
George A. Ingles, Jr, PGC

Don Olvey PGC -Chair

Tellers Chair to appoint as needed

Templar Education
Phil Wisner, GG-Chair All
Battalion Commanders

Templar Uniform
Tom Johnson, VEDGC-Chair
James A. llles, PC
William H. Short, PC
Dominic Hamblin
Randy J. Darling, GJW

Triennial Edward E. Fodrea, GC-Chair
Thomas D. Johnson, VEDGC

Trustees
Larry W. Brown, PGC, PDC
Michael D. Ritter, PGC (2 year)
James L. Dove, PGC (3 year)
Lawrence Williams. PGC, GR
Robert J. Frazer, PGC

Unfinished Business
Tom Johnson, VEDGC-Chair
Phil Wisner GG

Visiting Sir Knights
Randy Spalding, GSW, -Chair
All Grand Commandery Officers

York Rite Coordinating
Ed Fodrea, GC - Chair
Thomas D. Johnson, VEDGC
Phil Wisner GG
Randal Ellington CG




This Bulletin shall be read in all Constituent Commanderies at the first Stated
Conclave following its receipt and be made a part of the minutes.

Given under my hand and seal this 9th day of August, A.D. 2020, A.O. 902
Edward E. Eodren

Edward E. Fodrea, KCT. Grand Commander

ATT ED
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awrene’J. Williams, KCT, PGC, Grand Recorder




